
MEETING MINUTES

REGULAR MEETING OF THE LITCHFIELD BOARD OF SELECTMEN

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 16, 2025~5:30 P.M.

IN-PERSON AT BANTAM ANNEX, 80 DOYLE RD., BANTAM, CT AND

REMOTE MEETING BY LIVE INTERNET VIDEO STREAM AND TELEPHONE

Call to Order First Selectman Denise Raap called the hybrid meeting to order at 5:31 p.m. Selectmen
present were Dan Morosani, John Bongiorno, Jeff Zullo and First Selectman Denise Raap. Jodiann
Tenney was absent. Also present were Public Works Director Raz Alexe and Board of Finance member

Matt Tobin.

Approval of Minutes:

a) Board of Selectmen, regular meeting, 09/02/2025 Motion: J. Zullo motioned to approve the
09/02/2025 Board of Selectmen regular meeting minutes. J. Bongiorno seconded the motion, all
voted aye and the motion passed.

b) Board of Selectmen, special meeting, 09/09/2025 Motion: J. Zullo motioned to approve the

09/09/2025 special meeting minutes. D. Morosani seconded the motion, all voted aye and the
motion passed.

Public Requests/Comments Andrew Bottenhofer, Litchfield resident, spoke on car thefts in the area and

his support for additional police presence.

Selectmen's Requests J. Zullo stated that the WPCA received a $54,000 credit from Eversource to

account for the period during which solar credits were not properly applied. He noted that the issue has

since been resolved, and the WPCA will now begin seeing the solar credits reflected on future bills.
Motion: J. Zullo motioned to add under new business to discuss the Litchfield Fire Department waiver of

building permit fee in the amount of $3,000. J. Bongiorno seconded the motion, all voted aye and the
motion passed.

a

First Selectman's Update Report D. Raap reported that 1,458 individuals are currently subscribed to the

Town's newsletter. She noted that Public Works Assistant Supervisor Brett Seamans will attend the

upcoming Historic District Commission meeting regarding the windows at Town Hall. D. Raap shared

that, during a meeting with two HDC members, a proposed solution for the Town Hall windows was
developed. It was also brought to her attention that when the windows at Litchfield Center school were

replaced, HDC approval had not been obtained. Additionally, D. Raap stated that Bantam Lake currently

has a high concentration of blue-green algae, and it is not recommended for people or animals to swim in
the lake.

Resignations

a) Diane E. Field from the Town Facilities Review Committee, regular member, effective
09/03/2025, received and noted.

b) Diane E. Field from the Sustainable Litchfield Committee, regular member, effective 09/03/2025,
received and noted.

c) Matthew Andrulis Mette from the Board of Ethics, alternate member, effective 09/11/2025,
received and noted.

Interviews, Appointments & Reappointments

a) Appoint Kim Sparks to the Torrington Area Health District, Board of Health, term expiring
12/2027 Motion: J. Zullo motioned that the Board of Selectmen appoint Kim Sparks to the








